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Minister for Seniors and Ageing; Volunteering; 

Sport and Recreation
Our ref: 68-09264

Cr Michelle Rich 

Shire President 

Shire of Serpentine Jarrahdale 
6 Paterson Street 

MUNDIJONG WA 6123 

mrich@sjshire.wa.gov.au

Dear Cr Rich

I am writing regarding the McGowan Government’s recent announcements regarding 
the WA Recovery Plan.

The WA Recovery Plan is one of the most significant investments in sport and 

community infrastructure in Western Australia’s history, with a $300 million package to 
be rolled out across the State. The historic plan will benefit the community through the 

delivery of a range of projects and will also create a pipeline of WA jobs, with local 

small businesses and contractors set to benefit.

I am very pleased to advise you that the Shire of Serpentine Jarrahdale will receive 

$20 million for the development of Kiernan Park Recreation Precinct. We can discuss 

this funding further when we meet at the end of the month. 

I understand the Department of Local Government, Sport and Cultural Industries 

(the department) has already made contact to discuss the funding opportunity in more 
detail. In the meantime, if you have any questions, please contact Rob Thomson, 
Director Infrastructure Planning and Investment, at the department on (08) 9492 9731.

I wish you every success in delivering this important community project.

Yours sincerely

P~
HON MICK MURRAY MLA 

MINISTER FOR SPORT AND RECREATION 
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Level 7, Dumas House, 2 Havelock Street, West Perth, Western Australia 6005 

Telephone: +61 86552 6400 Facsimile: +61 86552 6401 Email: Minister.Murray@dpc.wa.gov.au 
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Ordinary Council Meeting - 19 October 2020


	Document 1
	1




